
TOWN OF MINTURN, COLORADO 

RESOLUTION 15 – SERIES 2025 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF MINTURN 

ADOPTING A SAFE STREETS FOR ALL SAFETY ACTION PLAN 

 

WHEREAS, the life and health of all persons living and traveling within the Town of Minturn 

are our utmost priority,  

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Minturn has participated in the Safe Streets for All planning grant 

program over the past year, with the goal of creating a Safety Action Plan;   

 

WHEREAS, making streets safer for all people using all modes of transportation will encourage 

people to travel on foot, by bicycle, and by public transit, which supports a healthier, more active 

lifestyle, reduces environmental pollution, and supports the local economy; 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Minturn and the contracted project management team for this project 

(Stolfus and Associates), gathered stakeholder and community feedback over the course of 

several months; and   

 

WHEREAS, based on this community feedback and their expertise as traffic safety subject 

matter experts, Stolfus and Associates has developed a recommended Safety Action Plan.   

 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Town Council of the Town of Minturn, 

State of Colorado, as follows: 

 

1. The Town of Minturn adopts the Safe Streets for All Safety Action Plan, and makes it part of 

this Resolution, effective immediately. 

 

 

INTRODUCED, READ, APPROVED, RESOLVED, AND ADOPTED THIS 2nd DAY OF 

APRIL 2, 2025.   

 

 

______________________________ 

Earle Bidez, Mayor 

 

 

Attest: 

 

______________________________   

Jay Brunvand, Town Clerk/Treasurer   


